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Minister Schedule 
 

LECTOR 
Saturday,  April 18th 

4:30PM        Brenda Rinaldi 
Sunday,  April 19th 

8:30AM Christine Greges 
11:00AM  Loni Rodriguez 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
Saturday,  April 18th 

4:30PM  A. Cyrana, Ken & Jeanette Gonzalez, S. Petrick, 
  Volunteer Needed 

Sunday,  April 19th 
8:30AM Deacon Mickey & Coleen Coppola, C. Duane, 
  Rudy & Mildred Morales 
11:00AM  M. Amaya, Shawn & Carolyn Chichester,  
  P. Petrovski, L. Santamaria 
  ALTAR SERVERS  

Saturday,  April 11th 
4:30PM        K. Petrick, A. Rodriguez, Giannalise &  
  Giselle Rodriguez        

Sunday,  April 12th 
8:30AM M. Billig, Sean & Sharon Machado, M. Yactayo 
11:00AM   K. Marmolejos, A. Ponik, J. Sierra & I. Taveras 

MASS INTENTIONS 
 

 April 13 : Monday within the Octave of Easter 
8:00AM Mr. & Mrs. Kosh     

    Req Egan Estate 
April 14 :  Tuesday within the Octave of Easter 

7:00PM  Francis Moses    
    Req  daughter Betty 

   

April 15 :  Wednesday within the Octave of Easter 
8:00AM Good Shepherd Parish Members Living & Deceased  

April 16 :  Thursday within the Octave of Easter 
8:00AM  Eduvigis Felix 

     Req Joseph & Judy Felix 

 April 17 :  Friday within the Octave of Easter 
8:00AM  Elvin Serrano 

     Req Maria Polera 
SATURDAY, April 18 :  

The Vigil of the Sunday of Divine Mercy 
4:30PM Charles & Ann Daraghy 

     Req Lorretta & Bob Gawroniak 
SUNDAY, April 19 :  

Sunday of Divine Mercy 
8:30AM  Anna & Louis Loso 

     Req Louis Loso, Nancy & John Hunt 
11:00AM Marie & Earl White 

     Req Larry & Pauline White 
3:00PM For the Mercy of All Sinners & for the Souls in Purgatory 

“Please respect the Sacred Silence” 

Our Good Shepherd   
ROSARY PROGRAM 

 

In the three week period ending March 8th, 
we said 326, totaling 6,550 Rosaries.  

Keep going!!! 
 

Now is the time to double our efforts with prayer.  Our com-
munity needs it more than ever.  Please pray, pray, pray the 
Rosary.  You may call or email your count. No names are nec-
essary.  Every Rosary recorded will be counted and published 
in the next week’s bulletin. Hopefully, our program will grow 
as everyone will be encouraged and reminded to pray the Ro-
sary.    
 

There's no better way to say “YES” to the Blessed Mother. 
 

For more information visit parishprojects.com  

For the Week of April 11-th 
 

  SANCTUARY CANDLE 
In Memory of 

Lawrence White (Chapel) 
Req Marion Cross 

 
Harold & Jewel Augustine 

Req daughter Lillian 
 

BREAD & WINE 
 In Memory of 

Lawrence White 
Req Joan & Ken Mack 

This is access for live streaming from  
St. Francis Cathedral, Metuchen.  

Daily Masses are celebrated at  
7 am every day including weekends!!! 

 

https://videoplayer.telvue.com/player/
IuaKrS6msEIxmRnPf1w2fxD0Ii3pMrxN/stream/55?

fullscreen=false&showtabssearch=true&autostart=false 
 

also available on:    https://www.ewtn.com  

Stay informed by  
registering online at: 

 

https://ebulletin.jspaluch.com 
 

and get a weekly digital 
copy of the  

Good Shepherd Parish 
Bulletin  

                       Catch us on 
 
 

Sunday Masses are posted 
 by Sunday afternoon 

The above is a tentative schedule pending the Mass suspension lift.  Masses 
are currently closed to the Public.  Please check our website,  

Facebook or call the Parish Office for confirmation. 
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Intercessory prayer is the act of praying on behalf of others.  All 
Christians are called to  be Intercessory.  All Christians have 
the Holy Spirit in their hearts and, just as Christ intercedes for 
us in accordance with God’s will (Romans 8:26-27), we are to 
intercede for one another.  Nothing is too small to request from 
our Lord, Jesus.  Nothing is insignificant to him. 
 

At the Good Shepherd Parish our Children have em-
barked on a mission of Intercessory Prayer by pray-
ing nightly at 9:00 pm.  We have been conducting classes 
on Intercessory prayers so that our youth are prepared to be 
Intercessors.  Weekly they are presented with the prayer re-
quests from parishioners.  We pray and then they go forth with 
their mission work. 
 

Some of the benefits of the Intercessory Prayers: 
• It increases God’s Protection. 
• It strengthens us to do what God is calling us to do. 
• It removes feelings of aloneness. 
• It builds our relationship with God and increases our faith. 
 If you wish to join or be added to the prayer list, please contact 

Mrs. Mildred Padilla-Morales at 732-738-3909.  

Perth Amboy Catholic School  
Charitable Gift Donations 

 

Please make an investment and send in 
a pledge to the Perth Amboy Catholic 
School.  Your donation will help pro-
vide for an academically excellent, 

faith-filled education of our students. Flyers are available 
in the back of the church. 

(Your donation is tax deductible.) 

Did you know? 
 

Annulments Are Not Catholic Divorces – Unlike the 
legal process known as “divorce” (in which a marriage is 
terminated), a declaration of nullity (annulment) states 
that a valid marriage never existed.  This decision is 
based upon the finding that on the day that marriage 
vows were exchanged, some essential elements were 
lacking.  This process is completely in conformity with 
the Catholic teaching regarding the indissolubility of 
marriage.  Incidentally, the granting of an annulment 
does not render children illegitimate.  

Good Shepherd Parish  
2020 Scholarship Application 

  

Good Shepherd Parish Scholarships are awarded to young 
men and women of our parish who give of themselves to their 
school, community and the parish. To date, the parish has 
awarded 78 scholarships to students who are attending a Cath-
olic high school or starting college. If you are a registered mem-
ber of Good Shepherd Parish and attend weekly Mass on a 
regular basis, you may apply for a scholarship by picking up an 
application from the Parish Office located at 625 Florida Grove 
Road, between the hours of 9am-3pm Monday through Friday, 
or call the Parish Office (732-826-4859).  You may also request 
an application to be mailed to your home or email the Parish 
Office at:  

goodshepherd20@verizon.net   
 

It has extended its deadline due to delay of Teachers Recom-
mendation letter.  If you have completed your portion of the 
Application please return it to the Parish Office locked mailbox 
or Parish Office front door slot.  For more information or ques-
tions, please call the Parish Office at 732-826-4859. 

Let’s lock this virus out! 
 

• Wash your hands often with 
soap and water for at least 
20 sec. 

• Avoid close contact with 
people who are sick. 

• Avoid touching your eyes, 
nose and mouth. 

• Work from home or stay 
home if you’re sick. 

• Cover your cough or sneeze 
with a tissue.  Then throw 
the tissue in the trash. 

• Clean and disinfect fre-
quently touched objects and 
surfaces using a regular 
household cleaning spray or 
wipe. 

 
Do it for yourself  and for 

someone you love. 

Parish Office  Hours 
 

We remain closed to the  general public.  However, most of 
your issues or requests can be handled over the phone or 
through email.  Please email at goodshepherd20@verizon.net  
or you may call us at 732-826-4859.  Please note, our office 
hours have been modified, if you can leave a message, give us 
some time to get back to you...and we will! 
 

Thank you for your patients and your consideration. 

Good Shepherd Parish Religious Ed.  
Homework Assignment:  

 

• Every day at 3pm - pray three Our Father’s and dedicate it to the world, 
especially victims of the virus.  

• Every night - pray the Rosary for the whole world. (not in front of the 
TV! Remember to keep count of these for our parish.) 

       

We pray that you and your families are safe and healthy. 
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Please help support  
Catholic Charities. 

We need gently used  
Clothing , Bedding, Shoes, Small  

Household Items. 
Have  a clothing donation too big to fit in the box?  Just call 
our toll free number to arrange a free pick up at your home:  

 1-877-343-3651  
Drop box is located in our Parish parking lot near the 

Florida Grove Rd. entrance way. 

Purgatorial Mass Society  
 

If you would like to enroll a loved one for 2020, please call 
Maria at the Parish Office. The donation is $25.00 per enroll-
ment.  This includes a large attractive card for you to give to the 
family when a loved one passes away. New enrollments will be 
listed in the bulletin once a month. At every First Friday Morn-
ing Mass the names of those enrolled for that month will be 
placed on the Altar and will remain there for one year.  Please 
note the names will not be read during Mass.    

 11 Day Classic  
Austria & Germany 

   September 22-October 2, 2020 
Visiting Heidelberg, Rhine Valley,  

Innsbruck, Salzburg, Vienna,  
Munich & Rothenburg 

 

If you have an interest in joining us on this trip we recommend 
that you contact us ASAP!  Our Travel company has advised us 
that tickets to the Passion Play are limited and selling at a very 
fast rate.  

 

Hosted by the Good Shepherd Parish Travel Club, 
 with Fr. Michael Krull,   

featuring the “Passion Play of Oberammergau”.   

        $3979 PER PERSON FROM NEWARK 
 

For a brochure, Please contact:   
Phyllis Edwards 732-442-0843  / pwedwards64@aol.com 
Marie Acciani 732-442-442-6916 / mgacciani@gmail.com 

The Mass Is The Same Sacrifice As Calvary  
The biggest mistake that many Catholics make is treating 
the Holy Mass as “just another church service”, similar 
to those held by other religions.  In the Mass, Christ’s 
Sacrifice on the Cross is made present, its memory is 
celebrated and its saving power is applied.  The Council 
of Trent teaches that Christ left a visible sacrifice to His 
Church “in which that bloody sacrifice which was once 
offered on the Cross should be made present, its memory 
preserved to the end of the world, and its salvation-
bringing power applied to the forgiveness of the sins 
which are daily committed by us.”  When we attend 
Mass, we are mystically transported to Calvary, where 
we can unite ourselves with the Lord’s Sacrifice to the 
Father!  

► 2019 Statement of Donations◄ 
 

You can request a statement of your 2019 donations by completing 
a Tax Contribution form.  These are available in the back of our 
church.  Please place your completed form in the mail and address 
it to the Parish Office. Please note: you may call or email the 
Parish Office for your request.  
 
We are asking parishioners to help with postal costs by providing a 
self-addressed, stamped envelope.  This will save us time and 
money.   

Thank you in advance.  

24 Hour Prayer Line 
 

Our Diocesan Office for Persons with Disabilities 
has a 24-hour prayer line for those who desire spe-
cial prayers. If you, a family member or friend would 
like to be remembered in prayer by our Apostles of 
Prayer for any special reason including a temporary 
or permanent illness or disability, please call us and 
leave a detailed message at 732-765-6431 or 
email: catholicswithdisabilities@gmail.com. 
 

More Resources for Persons  
with Disabilities 

 

Our Diocesan Office for Persons with Disabilities 
has a Facebook page that provides daily updates 
with short inspirational reflections for people with 
disabilities, family members and care givers. The 
site also includes several resources for those with 
physical, emotional, cognitive, visual, auditory and 
other special challenges. To access our Facebook 
page type the following into your search engine:  
Diocese of Metuchen Office for Persons with Disa-
bilities  

Apostles of Prayer 
 

If you would like to become 
an Apostle of Prayer, making 
a commitment to pray each 
day for the thousands of peo-
ple who request prayers, 

please contact us so we can send you an applica-
tion for a prayer kit.  Please leave a detailed mes-
sage at 732-765-6431 or send an email to our of-
fice: catholicswithdisabilities@gmail.com 

fÑÜxtw|Çz à{x jÉÜw 
“Set your minds on things that are above, not on things that 
are on earth.”                                               (Colossians 3:2)  
 
Do you put God first in all things? Possessions, money, power, 
ego can easily become gods to many of us. Do a quick check 
of what is important to you. Is God at the very top of the 
list? If not, your priorities need to be re-adjusted. Don’t let 
earthly things become a god before God. This is also the first 
commandment – I am the Lord your God, you shall not have 
any strange gods before me.  
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Pope Francis’ Secrets  
for Happiness: 
 

Stop being negative 
Constant complaining,  biting criti-
cism, back stabbing and gossip are 
like poisons that kill happiness.  
“Needing to talk badly about others 
indicates low self-esteem,” Pope 
Francis explains. “That means, I feel 
so low that instead of picking myself 
up, I have to cut others down.”  It’s 
not easy to change from being nega-
tive to being positive.  The first step is awareness that being 
negative or positive is a personal choice.  The second step is 
making a concerted effort to stop ourselves from negative 
thoughts and words as soon as possible,  “Letting go of nega-
tive things quickly is healthy” the Pope adds, and it leads to a 
more positive and happier outlook on life. 

Why do you confess your 
sins to a priest? 
 
Jesus Christ gave His disciples—
and by extension priest—the 
power not only “loose” sins (that 
is, forgive in God’s name), but 
also to “bind” (that is, impose 

penances): “Whatever you bind on earth shall be 
bound in heaven, and whatever you loose on earth 
shall be loosed in Heaven” (Mt. 18:18-see also Mt. 
16:19). “If you forgive the sins of any, they are for-
given; if you retain the sins of any they are re-
tained” (Jn 20:23).  The priest serves as the repre-
sentative of God and of His mercy.  Confession 
gives new courage, confidence, and a fresh start.  
One learns humility by his practice, receives addi-
tional grace in order to avoid sin, and attains a cer-
tainly of forgiveness that is superior to mere feel-
ings.  Confession is also indicated in Matthew (3:5-
6), Acts (19:18) and 1 John (1:9). 

New Jersey Safe Haven Law 
Under the new Jersey Safe Haven Infant Protection Act a per-
son may give up an unwanted infant anonymously.  The pur-
pose of Safe Haven is to protect unwanted babies from being 
hurt or killed for unsafe abandonment. A distressed parent who 
is unable to care for an infant can give up custody of a baby 
less than 30 days old safely, legally and anonymously.  All 
that is required is that the baby be brought to any hospital 
emergency room, police station, fire station, ambulance, first 
aid and rescue squad in New Jersey that are staffed 24 hours a 
days seven days a week.  As long as the child shows no signs 
of intentional abuse, no name or other information is required.  
The parent can call the Safe Haven Hotline 1-877-839-2339 
and get the address and directions for any hospital emergency 
room, police stations, fire stations, ambulance, first aid, and 
rescue squad in the state. 

What do you know? 
 

What do  you know? Is the question linking all three reading 
today.  Image the shock waves that shot through the city of 
Jerusalem that first Easter Morning,  Jesus’ body missing! 
By the time Peter spoke the words found in today's first read-
ing, fifty days had passed, so he began by saying, in effect,  
“ I take it you know what has been reported all over Judea 
about Jesus on Nazareth.”  Of course they knew by then, but in 
today's Gospel we are taken back to the first day,  We meet 
Mary Magdalene exclaiming, “We don't know where they put 
him!” 
 

What do we know? In the second reading Paul asks, “Do you 
not know that a little yeast leavens all the dough?”  So we 
know the power of our own faith. So we know the effect we 
can have on others. 

Reflecting on God’s Word 
 
Sports reporters love to describe games in the present 
tense.  A Television announcer will say of the play that 
won the game, “If she doesn't get that rebound her team 
walks away without the win.”  A journalist writing for 
the next day’s paper will write, “She sees the block com-
ing and get the shot off just in time.”  The purpose of this 
technique is to make us feel as though we are witnessing 
the event here and now. 
 

In the scriptures that describes the events of Easter the 
present tense is no reporter’s technique.  It is the core of 
our belief in the Resurrection,  Yes, Christ was raised 
from the dead two thousand years ago, but that’s only the 
beginning of the story.  Christ is risen and we are wit-
nessing that event here and now.  Those who were reborn 
in baptism, anointed in confirmation, and ate and drank 
with the Lord in the Eucharist at the Easter Vigil can at-
test to the truth.  Christ is risen, and is filling those who 
believe with his lifegiving Spirit today.  As we give wit-
ness to our faith we would do well to follow the lead of 
the sports reporters and the psalmist, who sings, “This is 
the day the Lord has made let us rejoice and be glad.” 
Alleluia! 


